Community Speed Watch Scheme
A recent Facebook posting has highlighted § ‘
concerns over the speed that some vehicles
travel through the village. As Community
Council we have had extensive dialogue
with North Wales Police and the Highways
Department to try and alleviate the
problem. There is a way, however, that we
could help ourselves in reducing the
number of cars travelling through the village
at excessive speeds. At the Carnival last year we had a visit from John
Morris from North Wales Police who gave us details of setting up our own
Community Speed Watch Scheme, he took names but there were not
enough people then to make the scheme viable.

A Community Speed Watch
team at work in Gwent

With enough volunteers this scheme could still work — the Police supply all
safety equipment, training and the initial loan of the speed camera. If we
set up a successful scheme the Community Council will fund the purchase of
our own equipment. To make this work we need sufficient volunteers and a
coordinator, volunteers must be over 18 and the coordinator’s role is vital
to the running the group.

If you are prepared to be a volunteer, especially for the role of coordinator,
please e-mail me your details to m.skerrett@btinternet.com.

To the good people of Dolwyddelan. ..

My mother, the late Joan Wass of Glan Dwr, spent the last 30 years of her life
in Dolwyddelan after moving here in 1987. She has always been incredibly
proud of the village and, perhaps more importantly, the people who live there,
and | can fully understand why. My mother had tremendous support and help
from you good people as her health deteriorated over recent years.

She might not always have understood or shown appreciation herself, but |
thank you. Diolch yn fawr. Gerald, plus Helen & Angie xxx
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